Third Presbyterian Church
Deacons’ Meeting
February 23, 2021
Lynda White called the meeting to order at 6:35 PM.  
Members Present:
Those present were Lynda White, Stephenie McDevitt, Dequan Stamps, Todd Stille, Debbie Krick, Diane Liesen, and Pat Miller.
Members Absent:
Those absent were Bonnie Garrison, Stephanie Geyston, Mary McRill, and Bill Moss Jr.
Introductions:
Each member introduced himself/herself to the new members of the board.  
Prayers:
Lynda called for prayer requests and then offered a prayer for all mentioned needs, praises, and concerns not mentioned.
Treasurer’s Report:
Todd Stille reported meeting with Joni Garfat about the treasurer’s post.  He was unable to bring the report to this meeting, so will report it completely in the next meeting.
Secretary’s Report:
The last official meeting was November 24, 2020 before the pandemic closed things.  We reviewed the minutes briefly and also reported the board had received a letter of appreciation for our donations to food pantries from Real Life Church and Grace Lutheran Church.
New Business:
Lynda has a guide in the kitchen for the Communion staff on the procedures for setting up the baggies with matzo bread and grape juice.  She encouraged volunteers to help with the setup.
Continued New Business:
Lynda asked Deacons to think of someone who could fill our vacancy on the board.  We are to pray and think about someone who attends regularly who might be a good fit to fill the position.
We discussed continuing to collect the offering as we have since the pandemic, using the offering plates at the entrances rather than passing them up and down the aisles.  We also will continue to have the blue prayer cards placed in a plate at the front of the sanctuary.  It was suggested that we assign one Deacon at the main entrance and at the tower entrance to physically hand (while wearing gloves) to each person as they enter the sanctuary.
The Deacons will discuss projects we can sponsor for the Ministry on Quarters.  We will further discuss and assign projects in upcoming meetings.
Deacons are to think about fundraiser ideas we can safely use to help the church and other entities in the surrounding area.
Deacons are planning to move forward with other small plans as we move closer to our “new Normal”.
March Meeting:
Next meeting is scheduled for March 23 at 6:30 PM.  Todd Stille is the Deacon in charge for March.
The meeting was adjourned at 7:35 PM and closed with the Lord’s Prayer.
Minutes respectfully submitted by:
Debbie Krick, Secretary
